
Year 6 Spring Term Newsletter 2017 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you had a wonderful Christmas break and would like to take this 

opportunity to thank you and the children for the lovely Christmas cards and 

gifts. It was much appreciated. 

Thank you for attending the Carol service – our year 6 pupils sang beautifully 

and spoke clearly and with confidence. Many people commented on this. 

Our topics for this term are: 

Mountain Environments 

Rivers of the World 

Light -How we see things 

Electricity 

Homework will continue to be set on Monday and Thursday. 

Dates for your diary: 

Theatre Trip - Joseph 9.2.17 

Spring Concert – 24.3.17 

Parent Consultation – 18th & 19th April 

SATs Testing – week beginning 8.5.17 

 

Mrs W Stacy 

Deputy Head 



 

 

   


